
EAST COAST RAILWAY 

KHURDA ROAD DIVISION 

N  O  T  I  C  E 

EXPRESSION OF INTEREST FOR EMPANELMENT OF PATHOLOGICAL 

LABORATORIES/DIAGNOSTIC CENTRES/HOSPITALS 

No. CMS/ECoR/KUR/Investigation/Tie-up/      Dt. 17.07.2024 

Divisional Railway Hospital, Khurda Road is planning to empanel pathological 

laboratories/diagnostic centres/hospitals available in Khordha town, Janti, Bhubaneswar for engaging to 

provide the Pathological/Radiological investigation facilities to the Railway beneficiaries for a period of 

03 years.  

Expression of Interest (EOI) is invited in sealed envelope with the prescribed application 

proforma (available in the website mentioned below) with relevant documents. The same to be sent the 

office of the Chief Medical Superintendent, East Coast Railway, Khurda Road, Po- Jatni, Dist-Khordha, 

Odisha-752050 on or before 07.08.2024.  

Eligibility criteria –  

1. The Pathological Laboratory/Diagnostic Centre/Hospital must be located in Khordha town, 

Jatni or Bhubaneswar.  

2. The centre should have qualified Pathologists/Radiologists/Microbiologists and technicians 

(Bio-data of them to be submitted). 

3. The rates to be paid by Railway to the firms shall be as per the CGHS rates or lower. In case 

CGHS rate for a particular investigation is not available, AIIMS/BBSR rate or any other govt. 

rate shall be applicable. In case, govt. hospital rate is not available for a particular 

investigating, then reasonable rate as offered by the Pathological Laboratory/Diagnostic 

Centre/Hospital for Divisional Railway Hospital, Khurda Road shall be applicable.  

4. Centre should be willing to accept cashless services on bill payment on monthly basis.  

5. A committee of 03 Doctors from Divisional Railway Hospital, Khurda Road will visit the 

Pathological Laboratory/Diagnostic Centre/Hospital after receiving EOI for confirmation of 

eligibility criteria and facilities available.  

6. The Pathological Laboratory/Diagnostic Centre/Hospital must have internal as well as 

external quality control system and they should submit documentary proof.  

Website for full details: www.indianrailways.gov.in, www.eastcoastrail.indianrailways.gov.in and  

For clarification – please mail Chief Medical Superintendent, East Coast Railway, Khurda Road e-mail: 

cmsdrhkur1@gmail.com, or contact Shri. Sachin Kumar Mahanty, Office Superintendent, Mob No. 

9237102383. 

Chief Medical Superintendent 

East Coast Railway 

Khurda Road Division 

http://www.indianrailways.gov.in/
http://www.eastcoastrail.indianrailways.gov.in/
mailto:cmsdrhkur1@gmail.com


APPLICATION PROFORMA 

(To be filled and submitted along with documents) 

1 Name of the Pathological Lab/Diagnostic 
centre/Hospital with complete address 

 
 
 

2 Telephone No. (Landline/Mobile)  

3 Name, Designation along with contact 
No. (landline/mobile No.) or 
proprietor/partner/directors (attach 
supportive documents) 
 

 

4 Approx. distance from Divisional Railway 
Hospital, Khurda Road, Jatni 

 

5 External Quality Control – Date and year 
of accreditation, latest validation report 
(copy of  certificate to be submitted) 

 

6 List of available equipments to be 
mentioned 

 
 
 
 
 
 

7 Name of existing empanelled 
organizations/institutions to be 
mentioned 

 

8 Willingness to do the investigations as 
per CGHS/BBSR rate 

 

9 Rate chart for investigations of the 
diagnostic centre/hospital to be attached 

 

10 Offered rate to Divisional Railway 
Hospital, Khurda Road for items not 
covered under CGHS  to be attached 

 

11 Willingness to collect the samples from 
Divisional Railway Hospital, Khurda Road 

 

12 Willingness to collect the samples from 
residence of the patients for some 
specific/emergency cases 

 

13 Willingness to submit the reports at 
Divisional Railway Hospital, Khurda Road  

 

13 Photocopy of PAN/TAN number of 
diagnostic centre /hospital (to be 
attached) 

 

14 Name of Banker, IFSC code and Account 
No. (EC/NEFT transfer details) to be 
submitted 

 

I/we express our interest to have tie-up with Divisional Railway Hospital, Khurda Road for 

pathological investigations.  

I/We declare that the information provided above are true.  

Place:           Authorized Signature  

Date:          Name and Designation  


